FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to you to request the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

This request applies specifically to Class A premises, which includes shops and retail premises such as restaurants. 
1. Please state the number of applications to open new A category outlets in the following years by type: 
	
	2021 (Jan – Dec)
	2022 (Jan – Dec)
	2023 (Jan – Dec)

	A1- Shops
	
	
	

	A2 – Financial and professional services
	
	
	

	A3- Restaurants and cafes
	
	
	

	A4- Drinking establishments
	
	
	

	A5- hot food takeaways
	
	
	


2. Please state how many applications for new category A outlets were approved in the following years by type: 
	
	2021 (Jan – Dec)
	2022 (Jan – Dec)
	2023 (Jan – Dec)

	A1- Shops
	
	
	

	A2 – Financial and professional services
	
	
	

	A3- Restaurants and cafes
	
	
	

	A4- Drinking establishments
	
	
	

	A5- hot food takeaways
	
	
	


3. For 2023, please state how many applications were received for change of use from one class to another by type. E.g., if you received 10 applications from A1 properties, looking to change to A2, please detail below. 
	
	Convert to: A1
	A2
	A3
	A4
	A5

	Convert from: A1- Shops
	X
	
	
	
	

	A2 – Financial and professional services
	
	X
	
	
	

	A3- Restaurants and cafes
	
	
	X
	
	

	A4- Drinking establishments
	
	
	
	X
	

	A5- hot food takeaways
	
	
	
	
	X


In response to questions 1 to 3. This letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, and is already in the public domain. 

This information is publicly available by using the Advanced search function of the Online Register here: Find and comment on planning applications (leicester.gov.uk)
4. How much do you currently charge for a change of use application?
Again, this information is already in the public domain.  The Council charges the national fee rates as specified by Government and can be found here: A Guide to the Fees for Planning Applications in England (planningportal.co.uk)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
